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Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

October Meeting Minutes

Location: VBCH Community Services Center
Tuesday, October 15, 2013
2:00 pm
Meeting called to order by Melissa Daugherty at 2:00 p.m.

Members Present: Heidi Bainbridge – DFC Coalition Coordinator, Kitty Bogle – Other Organization, Rhonda Carter – Other/Community Member, Julie Chapuis – Parent/Schools, Melissa Daugherty – Youth Serving Organization, Susan Frey – Local Governmental Agency, Tonja Jirak – Parent, Lee McIntosh – Law Enforcement, Faith Murphy – Youth, Kris Rankin – Parent, Abby Rider – Youth, Rachel Warrick – Youth, 
September Minutes approved by: Julie Chapuis Second: Tonja Jirak 
	Topic: DFC Update – In Packet 
ACTION STEP:  None 

	Topic: YLC Update
· Abby shared that the Van Buren High School YLC group is doing a project for Above the Influence Day on Thursday, October 17, 2013.  For the project during the lunch hour they will have people fill out posters that share what that person is above the influence of and then take a picture of them and what they are above.  The example Abby shared was someone standing by a trash can holding a sign that says I am above being trashy.
· Faith shared that she is working with other Van Buren High School YLC members on setting up presentations at the Elementary School next week for Red Ribbon Week.  She shared that Red Ribbon Week is about helping kids to understand that alcohol and tobacco are bad for them and helping them to not want to use alcohol and tobacco.  She said they will be going to the school and having the kids sign a pledge that they would like to be drug free, share information with them on how to be drug free and give them a ribbon that they can wear.  

· Rachel shared that the VBHS YLC group will be doing the Hall of Horrors again this year.  This hall includes facts about smoking, tobacco and alcohol usage that can help the kids understand why they should not be using tobacco and alcohol.  Rhonda shared that from what she has experienced and heard the best way to discourage tobacco use is for kids to hear from a speaker who has a hole in their throat.  
· Abby, Faith and Rachel shared that on Tuesday, October 8th there was a training at the Roberts Building for all of the YLC members to attend.  This included Van Buren and Harmony students.  She shared that there were four sessions: leadership activities, planning for the year, ISTEP presentation and shooting a video commercial for YLC issues. Heidi shared that there were 102 kids at the training and that it went very well.   
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Training Report Out 
· TOP (the Technology of Participation) Facilitation – Heidi shared that it was a very interesting training that she was fully engaged in the whole time she was in it and it was very good.  She said it was on getting participation from the groups you are involved in and she plans on using it with the coalition and that they already used it with the YLC members at the youth training.  It helps to organize brainstorming and the organization of ideas within groups.  She shared that AC4C put this training on for their leadership team as they are working on implementing some of the strategies for the state level coalition.  She said if there is extra training money this year the coalition may be interested in sending some other coalition members to this training in Omaha or possibly in Des Moines.  She shared that it is an expensive training but well worth it.  
· ABD Symposium – Heidi shared that she was a presenter at this event.  She presented on social media and how to use it in a coalition setting.  She then was able to sit in on the other sessions.  She said she was disappointed in the morning session because Karen Freund did a town hall meeting that Karen had done in Van Buren County twice.  She said it was no new information from Karen, but the questions asked by participants were new and interesting for her.  She said the other sessions on TIPS and Responsible Beverage Server Training and the History of Prohibition and the History of ABD also did not have much new information for her.  She said it was an ok training.  Tonja said it is good to see ABD getting more involved in prevention efforts.  Heidi said there were a number of other prevention specialists in attendance as well as distributors, merchants /retailers and other ABD members from other states.  She said one of the retailers asked about golf course beer carts and how old servers have to be for the beer cart.  The answer is 18.  Susan said she had heard with beer they could be 16 to sell it.  Heidi shared selling closed containers of alcohol can be done by 16 years old but to serve open containers they have to be 18.  
· Epiphany Retreat – Kris shared that this was a conference put on by the coalition’s evaluator and it was a group of prevention coalitions in attendance at this conference.  She shared that one of the best presentations was done by a coalition leader from California with the mayor of his town.  She said they shared how to develop a working relationship with your local government that can be effective.  They stressed that it is not about giving them a bunch of facts, figures and information; but about building a relationship with them.  Another good presentation was done by a coalition leader from West Virginia where they have purchased and started using their own drug incinerator called the pill dragon.  This is being used to aid in their fight against prescription drug abuse in their area.  Another presentation was on Medical Marijuana and where the country is with that right now.  Presently two states have legalized recreational marijuana and 20 states have legalized medical marijuana.  They addressed making sure the coalitions message has the right perspective and that the coalition is being proactive in reaching out to their local and state governments before it becomes an issue.  

· AC4C Retreat – Kris shared that there was a lot of strategic planning that used the TOP Facilitation format that was very active and the participants got a lot of work done during this two day training.  

ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Drug Take Back Day
· Heidi shared that this is coming up on Saturday, October 26, 2013 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm at the Township Hall in Cantril.  She said that she needs help hanging up fliers in the county.  She asked members to take fliers and hang them up wherever they may be – especially in the Cantril area.  Rhonda asked if she should hang some up in Ft. Madison or is that too far away.  Heidi suggested she could hang some up in Farmington on her way home.  She shared that there will be an ad in the paper one week and an article about it the next week.  Heidi reminded everyone that this is about getting people to bring in their expired or unused medications to dispose of them with no questions asked.  Heidi did say that it is recommended to not take inhalers as they burn everything and they are combustible.  She shared that inhalers can be taken to a pharmacy though to be disposed of.  She also shared that pet medicines can be disposed of at the Take Back Day.  Heidi said if someone needs to drop off meds early they can drop them off at the sheriff’s office early.  Heidi said another one will be held in the spring in Keosauqua and Lee’s Pharmacy can take back all but controlled substances all year long.  
ACTION STEP: Spread the word about the event 
By Whom: All members

By When: By October 26, 2013

	TOPIC:  2013 -14 Work Plan 
DISCUSSION:

· Heidi shared that the work plan was passed out at the last meeting for members to look over and become familiar with.  She said that today the coalition wants to setup work groups/committees to begin addressing the work that needs to be done by the coalition this year.  She shared that this work plan did begin on the first of October.  She shared that the coalition will have the same four work groups this year since the work plan has not changed much from last year.  She asked that members present sign up for one of the following groups:  Drug Free Worksites – working with local industries to develop comprehensive drug free policies, Hospital – SBIRT system – getting it setup in the hospital, Parents – addressing all of the coalitions needs with parents – parent meetings/focus groups, getting information to them and engaging them in the work of the coalition or Near Peers – how to address them providing alcohol to underage drinkers.  Heidi pointed out that people do not have to stay on the same work group but please choose one to be on for this year.  Heidi shared that at the next meeting the coalition members will split up into these groups and start the work on these issues.  So, please bring the work plan to that meeting and be prepared to starting working in these groups.  
ACTION STEP: Choose a work group/area that you would like to be a part of if you have not already. Start reviewing the work plan to see what you are able to help with.  
By Whom: All members

By When: By next meeting

	Other Business:  

· Training Opportunities (list in packet) Heidi said this is similar to the one passed out at the last meeting, but includes the upcoming National Leadership Forum in February.  She said that she would like for a couple of coalition members to think about attending this conference as SAFE Coalition members.  She said it is in Washington DC February 3-6, 2014.  She passed around brochures for members to look at and keep if they are interested in attending this conference.  She shared that the coalition is hoping to also send four youth to this conference – two for the advanced track (having attended a training before) and two for the beginners track (never having attended the training before).  Heidi said the coalition has money to pay for the registration and travel for this event.  So, let Heidi know if you are interested in attending this conference. Heidi shared that the rest of the training opportunities are also open to all members to attend.  She pointed out the Road Ahead Conference in Mt. Pleasant is a local prevention conference that is priced very reasonably.   Julie asked if Heidi was going to the Bullying Prevention Summit.  Heidi said she will not be attending that conference.  Rhonda said she is interested in attending the Bullying Conference.  Heidi said that the coalition can help her get registered for this conference and help with transportation as well.  Abby commented that the Bullying conference was not good for the youth to attend.  Heidi asked Julie if she was interested in the Bullying Conference – she said no it is just that she will be in Des Moines that day and could coordinate transportation with someone that day.  
· Alcohol Law Symposium – October 23-25, 2013 – Washington D.C. 
· Bullying Prevention Conference – November 4, 2013 – Des Moines, IA  
· Non Profit Conference – November 6-7, 2013 – Prairie Meadows, Altoona, IA 

· Road Ahead Conference – November 7, 2013 – Mt Pleasant , IA – Heidi will be attending this conference
· Iowa Prevention Conference – November 13, 2013 – Des Moines, IA - Heidi will be attending this conference.  
· Project SAM Conference (Smarter Approaches to Marijuana) – November 14, 2013 – Camp Dodge, IA – Heidi will be attending this conference
· National DEC Conference – November 18-20, 2013 – Oklahoma City, OK 
· AC4C Retreat – December 10-11, 2013 – Camp Dodge, IA – Heidi will be attending this conference
· CADCA National Leadership Forum – February 3-6, 2014 – Washington DC  

· Lee mentioned that he heard about a new study that says that there is more bullying going on in schools that have bullying prevention programs in place than there is in schools that have not addressed bullying.  He said that the students are learning how to do things that they did not know before the programs in place.  He said specifically they are learning how to evade being caught at electronic bullying.  Lee said he had also seen an email today from Winter Haven, Florida that talked about a young girl who had been bullied and committed suicide and on the internet the one girl was arrested because on the internet she showed no remorse for causing the suicide and intended to continue bullying people and that there were 30 positives to her response that she did not care.  Rhonda asked if they are sure of these facts for the study.  Lee said no you cannot be sure of the figures.  Heidi shared that it is along the same lines of prevention programs that just because you have the program does not mean that it will be effective.  She said it is about making environmental change as opposed to implementing a program that does not make changes in the environment.  Heidi pointed out that one of the best things that Van Buren County has going for it is the kids who are involved in programs like YLC that are putting the positive pressure on their peers to be different.  Lee said he has seen that with smoking in the kids with Van Buren County.  Lee shared that the coalition members can do a lot of work but they cannot accomplish what the kids can because the kids influence each other more.  Heidi pointed out that the coalition really needs the seniors to pass on their passion for the work of the coalition to the younger students as so many of the YLC leaders are seniors this year.  Lee shared with the kids that the best way they can influence other students is by living the choices in front of their peers.  He said it is about being a good role model not just talking the talk.  
· Remind 101 – Heidi shared that there is a new program that allows her to use her computer to send texts to coalition members about upcoming events and needs of the coalition.  She asked the members present to sign up for this program today while at the meeting and walked all the members through how to do that.  She shared that she has set this up for the YLC members as well.  
· Robert Wood Johnson – Finalists – Heidi shared that Van Buren County is a finalist for the Roadmaps to Health Prize.  She said there will be a site visit on Monday and Tuesday, October 21 & 22, 2013.  She said the selection committee will be coming out and doing a tour of the county.  She shared that they will be taking them to the different areas/communities that were talked about in the application and showing them the things that have been done in the county to make it a healthier place.  They will then have a dinner with the committee on Monday night to have more in depth conversations.  Then on Tuesday morning there will be a community conversation where they have brought together 15-20 community members who are active in the community in different community groups to speak to what was shared in the application from 8:30 – 11:30 am.  She shared that Van Buren County is one of 12 communities selected as finalists from 253 who applied for the award.  Abby asked what happens if the county wins.  Heidi shared that the county would win $25,000 cash with no strings attached to be spent in the county.  Abby asked what will be done with the money.  Heidi shared that at this point they do not know what would be done with the money.  She said they would setup a committee to decide how the money would be used in the county and benefit the whole county.  Heidi shared that the county will not know if they have won until next spring and 6 out of 12 of the finalists will win.  So, there is a 50 – 50 chance for the county to win this award.    


Next Meeting: Tuesday, November 19, 2013 at 2:00 pm at Van Buren County Hospital Community Services Center Conference Room.  

Meeting Adjourned: At 2:40 p.m.
*Meeting minutes are only a summary of the meeting.  For a recording of the full dialogue of the meeting you may contact the coalition office.    
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